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The Woodshop club requests that the clubhouse committee recommend to the HGMD Board of directors that the board:
1. approve a part time employee position to work in the woodshop to maintain the machines in the woodshop and perform other tasks as needed for the betterment of the woodshop.
2. Approve using funds budgeted for maintenance of woodshop equipment for wages in fiscal 2024 not to exceed $1,000.00, which will include $500.00 in back pay for hours already worked.
Background.  
There was no budgeted funds for wages for this position in 2024 but the chart below shows the other lines in the 2024 budget for the woodshop.  The “Actual” numbers shown in the chart are the best information available at this time.  
	 
	Budget
	Actual
	Over/Under

	C683 - Repairs - Woodshop equipment
	$7,000.00
	$1,814.00
	$5,186.00

	C684 - Supplies - Woodshop Supplies
	$2,150.00
	$2,353.00
	$203.00

	C688 - Non Capital Equipment - Woodshop equipment
	$1,200.00
	$0.00
	$1,200.00

	total:
	$10,350.00
	$4,167.00
	$6,183.00



A person has already been hired, and some work already done.  Due to a lack of communication, this happened without approval of the HGMD board.  The officers of the woodshop club offer their apologies for not being more closely involved in this process.
The current agreement is that the position should be paid $20.00 per hour and we assume that 15 hours a month is all that is needed to perform the tasks needed.
Keeping the woodshop equipment in good condition is critical to the woodworker’s community. Depending on a couple of residents who are knowledgeable and can take care of repairs is not working. Most of the time machines are down too long since nobody is accountable and we are just depending on the same couple of members who sometimes are not in town or just not available. This is frustrating for all users of the woodshop. Having a person dedicated to repairs and preventative maintenance is a necessity. The downtime of equipment will be reduced and as an additional advantage of preventative maintenance, it will also extend the life-cycle of the equipment.
The 2025 budget includes $5,000.00 for hourly wages for the woodshop.

David Woods
Woodshop Club President.
